

# Potten End C of E Primary School

## SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

### Agenda

- Welcome
- Apologies
- Agree minutes of last meeting
- Matters arising from last meeting
- Health and Safety
- Matters arising from S and W box
- A.O.B.
- Next meeting
- Close

### MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 19<sup>th</sup> January 2015

#### 1. Welcome:

Thomas welcomed all the school councillors, Mrs Hood, Mrs Gasper and Mrs Castle-Pratt (FOS).

#### 2. Apologies:

All present.

#### 3. Agree minutes of last meeting:

Minutes agreed,

Mrs Hood asked the councillors to make sure their teachers read through the minutes with their class as soon as they receive the minutes which Grace hands out.

#### 4. Matters arising from last meeting:

Nothing to discuss.

#### 5. Health and Safety:

Some children have been complaining that the tap in the girls toilet of the Senior block is not working properly. Mrs Hood said she would ask for it to be looked at.

#### 6. Matters arising from S and W box:

(1) Cerys & Emily Yr5 - Children in Year 4 are hanging their coats up on our pegs and we can't get to our coats without putting Year 4's on the floor.

Mrs Hood suggested that the year 4 children use the pegs that are not in use at the moment.

(2) Lillie & Eleena Yr3 - Can we have a history and science club?

Mrs Hood said that we do history in class so not sure if this would be possible, but Mr Morris is thinking about having a science club.

(3) Eleena Yr3 - Can we have a breakfast club?

Mrs Hood said that Mrs Senior had offered one but there were not enough wanting to use it.

(4) Emma & Guilia Yr4 - Please can we have more equipment for break times?

Mrs Hood said she would discuss this with the teachers.

(5) Yr4 - Can we have a computer in Year 4?

We have laptops that are used in class and there is a computer just outside of the classroom.

(6) Zoe Yr4 - Please can we have a girls only maths club?

Mrs Hood said she would discuss this with the teachers.

(7) Isabelle, Kiana & Madeleine Yr2 - Can we have more colouring competitions?

We have colouring competitions throughout the year so too many would make them less special.

(8) Ruby & Grace Yr5 - We do not like changing in front of the boys.

Mrs Hood said she will discuss this with Mr Morris as to what we could do.

(9) Thomas Yr5 - Can we have a history week?

Mrs Hood said this was a possibility.

(10) Millie Yr4 - It doesn't seem fair that the Nursery and Reception children do not get to play on the main playground.

Mrs Hood pointed out that they have plenty to do and play with in their own play area.

7. **A.O.B :**

(1) Questionnaires have been completed by each class for F.O.S regarding film night.

(2) Mrs Hood said that new handdryers will be ordered for the library toilets.

8. **Next Meeting:** Monday 2.2.15

9. **Meeting closed:** 11.01am.